
FOR BEING THE MIDDLE OF WINTER, FEBRUARY 

CAN BE A FUN MONTH! 
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2020 Officers 

      Jerry Forness          President             612-719-6088 

       Steve Brehm           V. President         952-457-1333 
       Duane Barclay        Secretary              952-894-3165 

       Dick Lidbom           Treasurer               952-270-0238 

       Jim Neher               Membership          952-435-3180 

 

***MONTHLY MEETING ***   
The next meeting will be Wednesday,     

     February 19 , 2020, 7 p.m., 

    Apple Valley Ford, 

just east of Cedar Ave. (behind Target) on           

           County Road 42. 

 

 

Southern Cruzers platinum ñSummer Spectacularòsponsors 

*** CHECK OUT THE CRUZERSô WEBSITES *** 
If you find errors on the websites, let Tim Hanna know, so he can correct them. Also, for your info, there is an 
Application Form on the MAIN website. If someone wants to join, they can just print it, fill it out, & mail it in 
with their check. 

Main site: www.SouthernCruzers.com          Event Site: www.TheSummerSpectacular.com 

 
Cruzer Merchandise 

 
              License Plate Plaques - $20.00 
                     Ron Willson  952-892-6081 

 
Club Window Stickers 
Jim Neher  952-435-3180 

 
 

CRUZ NEWS INFO 

The Cruz News is published monthly by the Southern 

Cruzers Car Club of Minnesota for the distribution to its 

members. The views expressed are those of the editor & 

members supplying articles & do not necessarily reflect the 

official position of the Southern Cruzers Car Club as a whole. 
Deadline: The Cruz News is usually published on the 

website during the last week of the month for the next month. 

Items to be published should be received no later than the 

20th of the month. Photographs may be color or black and 

white and must be accompanied with a description and 

photographerôs name. Every effort will be made to return 

submitted photos. Photos and/or articles can be e-mailed. 

Note: not all articles and pictures may be used due to space 

limitations. 

 

SHOW OFF YOUR CAR é. HOW? 
If you contribute an article that is used, a small picture of 
your car may be published with it. If your car is not on the 
website, then I donôt have a picture of it. (Pics will be used 
if room allows.) 

Mail articles and photos to: 

Duane Barclay 

c/o Southern Cruzers 

13018 Girard Ave. So. 

Burnsville, MN 55337 

 

CRUZ NEWS 

d

 

COVER PHOTOS FROM THE INTERNET 
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UPCOMING CLUB EVENTS 

CLUB MEETING: Wednesday, February 19, 2020, 7:00 p.m., Apple Ford, east of Cedar Ave. on Co. Rd. 42 

LADIESô NIGHT OUT:  Tues., Feb. 25, 5 p.m., Granite City Food & Brewery, 3330 Pilot Knob Rd., Eagan, MN  

Please RSVP with your confirmation, or unable to attend, to:  Anita Brown @ 952-881-9532.  

OTHER SHOWS AND EVENTS 

OôREILLY AUTO PARTS CAR SHOW: Feb. 22 - 23, Monticello Berndes Center, 776 N. Maple, Monticello, IA 

TOPPERS CUSTOM CAR SHOW: Mar. 28 - 29, Veterans Memorial Arena, West Fargo, ND 

GSTA ROD & CUSTOM SPECTACULAR: Apr. 4 - 5, MN State Fairgrounds, Warner Coliseum, St. Paul, MN 

EDDIE COCHRAN WEEKEND: Jun. 5 - 7, Friday is the cruise-in social, Saturday car show at 8 a.m., and a cruise 
at 4 p.m.  Stephanie Kibler, 507-373-8003 

BACK TO THE FIFTIES WEEKEND: June 19 - 21,    (Never too soon to start thinking about this!)  

               

EDITORôS NOTE:  Just a reminder: This listing is in no way a complete one. I just list the events closer to home 
that may be of interest to our readers, or are favorites with our members. For a more comprehensive list, go to   
Eventswithcars.com., or find the latest issue of the MSRA Linechaser.  

LADIESô NIGHT OUT AT                           

THE ROASTED PEAR  

Tuesday, January 28, turned out to be a little warmer 

than last month. 13 ladies met at the Roasted Pear in 

Burnsville for another evening of dining & conversation. 

During the evening, plans were made for February, and 

they will meet at the Granite City Brewery in Eagan on 

Tuesday, February 25, at 5 p.m.      Photo sent by Fran  

Stade.   

 

GOODBYE KOOKIE 

(You were the ginchiest!) 

Edd (Kookie) Byrnes 1932 - 2020 

SHOPPING FOR INSURANCE FOR YOUR RIDE? 

At the club meeting in January, a lady representing Hagerty Insurance gave a talk on what her company could do 

for owners of antique cars, old cars, specialty cars, custom cars, etc. I was impressed with what she had to say, 

and I would recommend that you give her a call to see what they can do for you.  

Lexy Noer, Territory Manager - Minneapolis, mobile: +1.231.944.6198, anoer@hagerty.com 
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I usually start working on the next issue of the Cruz News around the middle of the month, giving me a two week 

vacation to goof off and tend to other matters. I think if you would ask my wife, she would say I have this goofing 

off thing down to a science!  Oh, well, I feel you should be good at doing at least one thing in your life. It is a cold 

one out there today, and it harks me back to the old days of carbureted engines and what you had to do to get 

them started on a day that was usually 20 below zero.  On one of my cars, the routine was to first, turn on the ra-

dio to get the battery excited; then, turn off the radio and press the gas to the floor once to set the choke. Then, it 

was a matter of depressing the gas pedal just halfway to get that little shot of fuel into the carb. Any more than 

halfway to the floor and you had that puppy flooded!  With luck and a decent battery, she would usually start, that 

is, if you were a faithful user of Heet. Comparing our fuel injected cars of today, along with global warming and a 

nice, comparatively cozy garage, we sure have it nice!  The Heet salesmen had to find something else to peddle, 

though. Since I started this article, we have worked our way to Florida, making several stops to see things of in-

terest including, the Talladega Super Speedway. No Heet needed down here!   

As you may know, our club is at a crossroad in its life, and some changes have to be made in order for the club to 

survive, due to the loss of some of our sponsors and active club members. At our meeting in January, a lengthy 

discussion was held on the Summer Spectacular and the future of it.  I believe we came up with some good solu-

tions, and I plan to explain them in another article in this issue.  (See page six.) 

Other things to look for in this issue include: photos on the progress of my ó38 Chevy (Lil Darlinô), who is in the 

shop getting a well deserved make-over; photos from Dick Lidbomôs birthday party featuring Southern Cruzers 

who were in attendance; and a contact person to call if you are shopping for car insurance. With this being the 

slow season, I discovered, that with a little imagination, I can come up with enough to fill these pages, hopefully, 

being of some interest to you.  See you out there, somewhere.   DB 

CRUZ NEWS 

DUANEôS  
WORLD 

BEATS ME! 

You know I couldnôt go through a whole winter without getting something off my chest. Over the years I have 

mentioned topics, usually coming from TV shows watched, that I found funny or somewhat odd.   

I donôt know what you think about what can be found on TV these days, but personally, I think itôs mostly trash. 

Last night I woke up from a nap to find one of those housewives shows, I think from New York City, on. The wom-

en on that show are the farthest thing from a housewife you can get!  Our TV watching is mostly the oldies you 

find on ME-TV, Antenna, and the history channel. The lady who lives with me is also a big fan of the Hallmark 

channel. Over the years I have mentioned some little things found in these old shows that puzzle or amuse me. 

One of the things that amuses me is, on a police or mystery show, when the cops finally chase down a perp after 

pursuing him for several blocks over fences and up fire ladders etc., he, of course, doesnôt want to be arrested 

which necessitates being roughed up a little by the officers who are a little peeved by having to go through all this 

trouble. Finally, he is subdued after giving him several ñknowledge Bumpsò on the head, and as they are loading 

him into the back seat of the squad car, the officer gently places his hand on the perpôs head and says, ñBe care-

ful getting in the car.ò  I suppose this is done to placate all the onlookers gathered around watching the action. 

Why they do this Beats me!    
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SOUTHERN CRUZER CAR CLUB 

MONTHLY MEETING MINUTES - January 15, 2020, Taken by Duane Barclay 

 

President Jerry Forness called the membership meeting of the Southern Cruzers to order at 7:00 p.m. The 

Pledge of Allegiance was observed.  

Jerry Forness introduced Lexy Noer, territory manager for Hagerty Insurance. Lexy gave a talk about her compa-

ny, and the benefits it could provide for car owners. Members were able to provide their names and car infor-

mation for an estimate on what the cost would be for going with Hagerty. 

Secretaryôs report:  A motion was made by Ed Sanders and seconded by Craig Duntley to accept the minutes of 

the November 2018 meeting as printed in the Cruz News.  The motion passed. 

Treasurerôs report: In the absence of vacationing Dick Lidbom, Jerry Forness read the treasurerôs report.  Jack 

Keenan made a motion to approve the report. The motion was seconded by Craig Duntley, and the motion 

passed.  A call for bills was made, and no bills were submitted.  

Membership Chairperson:  Jim Neher reported that club membership is 97 (171 total). Jim also reported that 83 

members have renewed to date and 4 members have indicated they will not be renewing.  

Events: Anita Brown reported that The Ladiesô Night Out event is scheduled for Tuesday, January 28, 5 p.m., at 

the Roasted Pear in Burnsville. Jerry Forness reported that the club is still looking for someone to take over as 

event chairman.  

Announcements:  None 

Old Business: None 

New Business: Jack Keenan reported that he sent out eight hard copies of the last Cruz News. Jerry Forness re-

ported that the club Facebook page has received 607 Likes. 

TSS Business: Jerry Forness reported that thank you letters have been received from all five of the charities 

awarded TSS checks.  Jerry also reported that the club has lost two of its sponsors, leaving the club with just two 

platinum sponsors with the possibility of an income of $5,000 - $10,000 from them to run the club and the Sum-

mer Spectacular.  

A lengthy discussion was held on the future of the Summer Spectacular. Due to the loss of sponsors, money sav-

ing steps must be made to insure the success of the show. With the cost of trophies being one of the largest out-

lays, Jerry Forness made a motion that the event be made into a ñTop 22 Show.ò The 22 awards would include 

10 trophies for the top 10 cars, 10 license plates for second places, and participant and spectator trophies. Craig 

Duntley seconded the motion, and the motion passed. 

A discussion was also held on TSS food vendors. Jerry Forness will contact Ron & Laurie Anderson to talk about 

charging the vendors 10% of their sales instead of the usual fee.  

 

MSRA:  No report 

 

The next meeting will be at Apple Valley Ford in Apple Valley on Wednesday, February 19, 2020, at 7 p.m.   A 

motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Ed Sanders; seconded by Craig Duntley; and the motion carried. The 

meeting was adjourned. 
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SOUTHERN CRUZERS CURRENTLY IN THE HOSPITAL, OR CONVALESCING AT HOME 

Our thoughts to Mary Ann Clemmer who was recently hospitalized, and continuing best wishes 
go out to Tim Hanna. 

There may be other members who have been hospitalized or ill. We wish them a speedy re- 
covery. 

Judy Kemper is the club ñSunshine Lady.ò  Please let her know of any member in the  hospital,  
or suffering the loss of an immediate family member. Judyôs phone number is: 952-322-5819.    
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Jack & Karen Keenan, February 3, 1967 - 53 years 

Jim & Linda Reed, February 12, 1961 - 59 years 

Tom & Marcia McIntosh, February 14, 1969 - 51 years 

WELCOME TO OUR NEW MEMBERS 

No new members.  Club membership stands at 97 paid, for a total of 171 members. 

To date, there have been 84 renewals for 2020. 

Four members have indicated they will not be renewing. 
 

ANNIVERSARIES 

 February 2, Joy Evans 

 February 3, Laurie Anderson 

 February 5, Craig Duntley 

 February 5, Mary Ann Clemmer 

 February 10, Carl Weiberg 

 February 13, Anita Brown 

 February 16, Ron Willson 

 February 19, Ron  Anderson 

 February 19, Linda Taylor 

 February 20, Linda Johnson 

 February 22, Carol Oltmans 

CONGRATULATIONS TO ALL ON 

YOUR SPECIAL DAY! 

BIRTHDAYS 

FUTURE OF THE SUMMER SPECTACULAR 

With the loss of a couple of our sponsors, and the loss of some of our faithful members, the club has had to take 

a look at the future of the Summer Spectacular and where it is going. At the last club meeting in January, it was 

agreed that we have to find areas in the show to cut expenses. We came up with, what I think, is a good decision 

to make the car show into a ñTop 22ò show, cutting back drastically, on the expense of trophies, and the number 

of workers needed to class and park cars on show day. The new ñTop 22ò format will consist of awarding trophies 

to the top ten cars in the show, license trophies for the cars getting places 11 - 20, and trophies for the participant 

and spectator best of show awards. It was also decided to keep the same worker Tshirts from last year. Iôm confi-

dent that making these changes will keep our show a quality product that many people will still enjoy attending. 

Members are encouraged to think about these changes and add any input they may have by contacting any of 

the club board members to have their ideas or concerns passed along   
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DICK LIDBOM TURNS 80 

Southern Cruzer Treasurer, Dick Lidbom recently reached a big milestone in his life and celebrated by having a 

nice birthday gathering at David Fongôs restaurant in Bloomington. A large crowd was on hand to be with Dick on 

the occasion of his big day. Drinks, and a table heaped with hors dôoeuvres, helped make the evening into a fes-

tive one!  As you can see from the photos, a sizable group of Southern Cruzers were on hand, doing what we do 

best, having a good time!  Photos by the editor and courtesy of Dickôs party Facebook page.  

 

               GARAGE SCENEï DUANEôS ó38 CHEVY (LIL DARLINô) 
There is no turning back now.  Our car has been in the shop for over a month, and a lot has been done, with a lot 

more to go.  There were some problem areas that I wanted taken care of, and the 50 year old paint was hiding 

some rather shoddy bodywork.  After 35 years of faithful service, itôs the least I can do for a car that has given me 

that many years of good memories, and the opportunity to meet a lot of nice people including: Ed (Big Daddy) 

Roth, Norm Grabowski (builder & owner of Kookieôs car), Charley Ryan (who wrote ñHot Rod Lincolnò), and Paul 

LeMat (Milner from ñAmerican Graffitiò).s   


